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Members present: Geno D’Agostino, Steve Williams, Sherry DeLozier, Denny Aubin, Vera Bollinger   Members absent: Glen Schimke, Chris Sondrol
Others present: Roger Sather, Chris Nelson, Jim Heller

Meeting called to order by Chair Geno D’Agostino.

The Planning Commission met to consider the application for a Conditional Use Permit #57 for Roger Sather at 704 Idlewild Street, Balsam Lake to construct a proposed new garage with water. The specific reason for the conditional use is the garage construction would be built on the lot without a dwelling which would not comply with the Village Code 300-7 Waterfront Development. B. Condtional Use (15) Garage or storage structure that does not share the lot with the building or use to which it is an accessory. 

Discussion was held on the building site plan, irrigation, landscaping, structure and use of the garage. 

Mr. Sather does own a dwelling across the street. He is looking for more storage space and that is why he purchased the property with the intent of building a garage. 

Jim Heller, neighbor to the property stated he had no objection to the construction of a garage.

The Planning Commission approved a Conditional Use Permit to the previous owner at 704 Idlewild Street for the purpose of constructing a garage. The approval date was April 29, 2010. The previous owner did not build the garage and the Conditional Use Permit expired. 

It was stated that if Mr. Sather would like water service to the garage after it is approved he will have to submit his request to the Village Board of Trustees for approval.

Motion by Denny Aubin to recommend to the Village Board to approve Condtional Use Permit #57 to Roger Sather to construct a garage without a dwelling at 704 Idlewild Street. Seconded by Steve Williams. All in favor. Carried.

Motion by Sherry DeLozier to adjourn. Seconded by Denny Aubin. Carried.

Lori Duncan, Village Clerk Treasurer
